                                                                    CITY OF SALEM 
BOARD OF HEALTH
MEETING MINUTES
September 14, 2010
	MEMBERS PRESENT: Dr. Barbara Poremba, Chairperson, Martin Fair, Gayle Sullivan Marc Salinas, & Dr. Larissa Lucas
OTHERS PRESENT: David Greenbaum, Acting Health Agent; Tracy Giarla, PHN & Joyce Redford, Director
North Shore Tobacco Control Program 
MEMBERS EXCUSED:  Kemith LeBlanc

	
	

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION/ACTION

	
	

	1. Call to Order

2. Minutes of Last Meeting

           (July13 , 2010)
	Meeting called to order by Dr. Poremba, Chairperson, at 7:00pm.

Minutes unanimously approved with corrections.

	3. Chairperson Announcements
	On behalf of the BOH, Dr. Poremba congratulated Acting Health Agent, D. Greenbaum, for passing the Registered Sanitarian exam.
Dr. Poremba reported on status of Health Agent position. She has spoken with L. Cammarata about the resumes for the Health Agents position.  The job was advertised in all Essex County Newspapers which encompasses the Salem News, The Daily News of Newburyport, The Eagle Tribune and the Gloucester Daily Times.  In addition the position was advertised on the websites of MAHO, MMA, MAOHB, BU School of Public Health, monster.com and salem.com. The board requests that the position be listed again in these sites as well as the Boston Globe, Harvard School of PH, UMass School of PH and the state universities. Review of resumes will be conducted at the October Board of Health meeting. 

	
	

	     4. Monthly Reports-Updates

	A. Administrative Report

B. Public Health Nurse Report
C. Acting Health Agent Report

D. City Council Liaison Updates
5. New Business
A. Sunny Corner Hearing
           B.  St. Joseph’s Development   
                Project – Plan Review

	Presented and approved. (copy available in office)
Presented and approved. (copy available in office)
Flu Clinic Dates: October 13 at COA 9am-noon;
October 19 Salem Housing Authority 9am-noon;
October 21 Pioneer Terrace 8am-11am;
Presented and approved. (copy available in office)
Household Hazardous Waste Day, Sat. October 2nd Salem High School 8am-noon
On August 30, 2010, 26-28 Salem Street was condemned for a broken sewage pipe.  Problem was fixed and condemnation was lifted soon after.

A variance request, from East Sakura, for acidification of rice for sushi was presented to D. Greenbaum. This matter will be on October’s Agenda.
None presented.
Current owner, Thomas Troung, came before the Board to appeal a 4th tobacco violation at his business, Sunny Corner.  D. Greenbaum presented an opening statement of the facts regarding this matter to the Board (a copy is on file in the BOH office).  Mr.Truong stated that he should have only 2 violations on his record of ownership.  It was determined that Mr. Truong either worked at or owned the store for several years and this violation was not a 1st or 2nd offense.  Mr. Truong also had a violation on July 29, 2010.   Discussions with Joyce Redford, Tobacco Control Director showed that the violation on 6-1-10 was the 4th offense and the offense on 7-29-10 was the 5th offense for this establishment offense. There have been a number of offenses at this establishment dating back to 2000.  There have been multiple ownership changes over these years; however, these owners are all members of the same family living at the same address. According to Salem BOH fine structure a $300.00 fine is issued for 4th and subsequent offenses.  Mr. Troung had a minimum of 2 violations at the level of a $300.00 fine.

Motion by M. Salinas motioned to reduce the fines from a total of $600 to $500 and should Mr. Truong be before the Board again regarding tobacco sales to minors he may be facing a suspension of his permit to sell tobacco products; 2nd.
3 in favor, 1 opposed, Chair abstains as per usual custom.

Motion passes.  
J. Redford will offer tobacco sales training to Thomas Troung and any of his employees. Thomas Troung agreed to participate in this training.
 J. Redford also offered to help update Salem Tobacco Regulations to include a tolling period for tobacco fines. The board appreciates this offer and J. Redford will present options at a future meeting.
Atty. Joseph Correnti, representing Peter Roche of the Archdiocese of Boston, regarding the St. Josephs redevelopment. 
Although there are 2 possible plans, one with and one without a drive-thru pharmacy, Mr. Roche presentation was limited to only the residential housing plan to be presented to the planning board. Should the plan be altered to include the pharmacy drive-thru, the applicant will need to appear before the Board for approval of that plan.
Motion by M. Fair to approve the residential housing plan for the St Josephs Development project with BOH conditions.  2nd. 4 in favor, 0 opposed, Chair abstains as per usual custom.
Motion passes.

	  8.  MEETING ADJOURNED:
Respectfully submitted,

Heather Lyons

Clerk of the Board

	8:50 p.m.



	Next regularly scheduled meeting is October 12, 2010 at 7pm 
At City Hall Annex, 120 Washington Street, Room 311 Salem.


